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NAME

ADDRESS

ADDRESS

City, State     Zip

Dear _______,

As you know, Rural Development partners with faith-based and community organizations on projects that bring housing, community facilities, utilities, and other services to rural communities.  For years, these organizations have been on the front lines helping those in need, but sometimes complicated rules and regulations can hinder these groups from competing for Federal funds on an equal footing with other types of organizations.

This is why President Obama’s Faith-Based and Neighborhood Partnerships

Initiative in 12 Federal agencies, including USDA, continues to transform the relationship between Government and faith-based and local neighborhood organizations.  One of the key objectives of the Initiative is to ensure that these groups are connected with programs and allowed to for Federal dollars.  As we continue to educate faith-based and community organizations on the equal treatment principles that should be inherent in the application review process, we would like to measure our progress to date and learn how we can improve and expand upon our current efforts.

With that in mind, please find enclosed a survey that is being sent to non-profit organizations such as yours that have recently applied for funding to measure your understanding of equal treatment principles as they relate to the application process.  Please know that this survey is voluntary and we would greatly appreciate your input as we continue to work to make the application process more open, transparent, and accessible by all organizations.  Your response will be kept anonymous.  
Please take a few minutes to complete the enclosed survey and return to USDA Rural Development within 14 days of receiving this letter. We have provided a postage-paid envelope for your convenience. 
If you have any questions regarding the survey, please contact Rhonda Brown, Rural Development Faith-Based and Community Initiatives Coordinator, by phone (202) 692-0298 or by e-mail at <rhonda.brown@wdc.usda.gov>.

Thank you again for your time and input as we continue to strengthen our partnerships with faith-based and community organizations to better serve those in need.
Sincerely,

Clyde Thompson

Deputy Administrator for Operations and Management

Enclosures
1400 Independence Ave. SW . Washington, DC  20250-0700

Web: http://www.rurdev.usda.gov 
Committed to the future of rural communities.

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender.

To file a complaint of discrimination, write: USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, SW,
 Washington, DC 20250-9410, or call (800) 795-3272 (voice), or (202) 720-6382 (TDD).

